OFFICIAL NOTICE AND AGENDA

Notice is hereby given that the Public Works Committee of the City of Stoughton, Wisconsin will
hold a regular Public Works Meeting as indicated on the date, time and location given below.

Meeting of the: Public Works Committee of the City of Stoughton
Date /Time: Tuesday February 17, 2015 @ 6:00 pm
Location: Hall of Fame Room, City Hall 381 E. Main St, Stoughton, WI 53589
Members: Ron Christianson, Tom Majewski (C), Tom Selsor, Tim Swadley (VC), Mayor Donna Olson
Item # CALL TO ORDER
1. Communications :
Reports
Item # OLD BUSINESS
Item # NEW BUSINESS
3. Approve Minutes of January 20, 2015
4, Discussion and Options on Water Levels at Stoughton Fourth Street Dam —
Yahara River
5. Request to Hold a Downtown Farmers Market on the first Saturday Morning

(10:00 am-12 noon) of each month (May-September)

6. Review City of Stoughton Building Use Policy
7. Coopers Causeway Resolution
8. Future Agenda Items
ADJOURNMENT
cc: Council Members, City Leadership Team, City Attorney Matthew P. Dregne,

Library Administrative Assistant Sarah Monette, City Clerk Lana Kropf, Tim Onsager
Stoughton School District, Deb Blaney, Bill Livick Oregon Observer, Stoughton Newspaper/WI
State Journal/Capital Times, Marlene Widra marlenewidra@yahoo.com Kevin Connors —
Director Dane County Land & Water Resources Connors.kevin@countyofdane.com

NOTE: AN EXPANDED MEETING MAY CONSTITUTE A QUORUM OF THE CITY COUNCIL

NOTE: For security reasons, the front doors of the City Hall Building (including the elevator door)
will be locked after 4:30 p.m. If you need to enter City Hall after that time, please use the Fifth
Street entrance or if you are physically challenged and are in need of assistance, please call 873-
6677 prior to 4:30 p.m.
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CITY OF STOUGHTON
STREET DEPARTMENT

515 South Fourth Street, Stoughton, WI 53589

KARL D. MANTHE

B ) - Street Superintendent

(608) 873-6303 Ext. 622 kmanthe@ci.stoughton.wi.us
(608) 877-8387 Fax

www. cityofstoughton.com

Date: February 12, 2015

To: Public Works Committee

From: Karl D. Manthe — Street Superintendent
Subject: Agenda Items

I am providing a summary of the agenda items for the February 17, 2015 Public Works Committee
Meeting. Some items will need committee action and | have identified those items.

#1 Communications: Staff will provide verbal update to any items pertaining to Public Works that arise
after packet has been sent out. No action is needed on this agenda item.

#2 Reports: Reports are included in packet, no action needed — for information only.
#3 Approve Minutes of January 20, 2014: Need motion to approve minutes.

#4 Discussion and Options on Water Levels at Stoughton Fourth Street Dam-Yahara River: Kevin
Connors from Dane County Land & Water Resources will provide presentation on how the water levels
are managed for the Madison Chain of Lakes Watershed, which includes the dam in Stoughton. Mr.
Connors will also provide options for the City of Stoughton. Information only at this time, no motion
required.

#5 Request to Hold a Downtown Farmers Market on the First Saturday Morning (10:00 am -12 noon)
of each month (May-September): Request from Marlene Widra to have a Farmers Market downtown
on first Saturday of month (May-September). This farmers market will be on public property and the
Public Works Committee will have to approve or deny request.

#6 Review City of Stoughton Building Use Policy: Some members from Leadership Team met to discuss
concerns regarding the City of Stoughton Building Use Policy. The focus of discussion is generally related
to non-governmental use of meeting space in City Hall, Fire Department Training Room, EMS meeting
spaces, and the Senior Center.

#7 Coopers Causeway Resolution: Zoning Administrator Michael Stacey was contacted by Dane County
Land Information to report that when Ridgeway Street was changed to Coopers Causeway, it was never
recorded with Dane County Register of Deeds. This resolution will officially change the street name for
recording purposes. A motion to approve is recommended.

#8 Future Agenda items: For committee to add any items to future agendas.

Please let me know if you have any questions.

@ Printed with soy ink on recycled paper
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Activity Report
Street & Parks Department
January 15 — February 15, 2015

@

If you believe this, Jimmy the Groundhog says he didn’t see is shadow, but I have my
doubts and think we will still have six more weeks of winter (I hope I'm wrong).

Crews were out a few times with our plowing & salting operations. The snow event on
February 1st dumped 8.2 inches of snow and the winds caused some pretty deep drifts on
many streets adding additional work to the cleanup efforts. Crews have been kept busy
since that snow event with hauling snow from Cul-du-sacs, parking lots, and dead-end
streets.

Crews also spent most of January working on major tree trimming throughout entire city.
Crews trim completely around the entire tree to prevent branches hanging over street
from getting damaged from trucks and equipment and over the sidewalk to prevent low
hanging branches from hitting pedestrians. Crews will continue trimming trees while
weather allows.

Fleet Maintenance Manager is keeping all winter equipment in working condition.
Plowing can be rough on snow removal equipment, especially when the frost in the
streets moves manholes and valve boxes. Fleet Manager is also performing preventive
maintenance and repairs on city wide fleet and working on equipment specifications for
new purchases for this year.

Crews took some time to clean up at the Listol property. Staff is looking into options to
shut off water service to the house so we can set the temperature in house at a lower

setting.

The Parks Department has been busy with sidewalk cleanup after snow and ice events,
and flooding ice rink at Norse Park.

S:\public works\Activity Reports\Activity Report January 15 - February 15, 2015.doc
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Other routine tasks completed during last month include; dumping trash barrels
downtown, cleaning fleet and garage, monitor water levels at Fourth Street Dam, garage
safety inspections (fire extinguishers, eye wash stations, exit lights, fall protection).

I hope Jimmy was correct and we have an early spring.

Respecttully Submitted,

Karl ©. Manthe

Karl D. Manthe
Street Superintendent

S:\public works\Activity Reports\Activity Report January 15 - February 15, 2015.doc
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Public Works Committee
Tuesday, January 20, 2015 @ 6:00 PM
Hall of Fame Room @ City Hall — 381 E Main St

Members Present: Alderpersons Ron Christianson, Tom Majewski and Tim Swadley

Absent & Excused: Tom Selsor

Staff: Planning & Development Director Rodney Scheel, Street Superintendent Karl Manthe, and
Street Department Secretary Vickie Erdahl

Guests: Mike / Margaret Plotkin and Alderperson Michael Engelberger

Call to Order:

1)

2)

Communications: Manthe stated that it had snowed in certain areas of Stoughton which the

crews had to go out for. Swadley stated he had checked how snow emergencies were
handled in the town he was staying at in lllinois.

Activity Reports: (Manthe reported).

Crews have been out 3 times already in January for plowing/salting operations. The bitterly
cold temperatures prevent de-icing materials from properly working to full potential.

Crews continue to work on major tree trimming throughout entire city. Crews trim
completely around the entire tree to prevent branches hanging over street from getting
damaged from trucks and equipment and over the sidewalk to prevent low hanging
branches from hitting pedestrians. Crews will continue trimming trees while weather allows.
Street crews were able to continue patchmg thru the end of December and were able to
patch most the city.

The yardwaste site was very successful thls year w1th 935 permits sold to city residents and
160 permits issued to Dunkirk. residents. The large brush pile on site was mulched at the
end of December by -a contractor The yardwaste site will re-open on April 2, 2015 (weather
permitting).

Crews took advantage of the nice weather by takmg down the Christmas Decorations right
after the first of the year.

With the mild temperatures, crews did a final cleaning of stormwater inlets to remove any
leaves that would prevent spring thawing & rains from draining into the stormwater system.
Fleet Maintenance Manager is keeping all winter equipment set to go. No major repairs or
issues with snow removal equipment. Took delivery of the new patrol truck and fleet
manager inspected the truck to make sure truck was equipped as specified. Fleet manager
is also performing preventive maintenance and repairs on city wide fleet.

The Parks Department has been busy with sidewalk cleanup after snow and ice events,
flooding ice rink at Norse Park, clearing brush along river banks and trails, general park
cleanup, and painting garbage barrels for next season.

Other routine tasks completed during last month include; dumping trash barrels downtown,
sign repairs, patching trip hazards, cleaning fleet and garage, monitor water levels at Fourth
Street Dam and Paradise Pond, garage safety inspections (fire extinguishers, eye wash
stations, exit lights, fall protection).

Old Business:

3)

Update on Planning Department Procedures for Issuing Permits related to Ordinance

Section 64-9 Street & Right of Way Use: Scheel distributed the new requirement sheets

which now include a drawing to help residents understand what format to present their plans





4)

when applying for the permit and also provides helpful information to assist with plans and
locate lot lines. Scheel stated that residents are not allowing enough time when starting their
projects. The Planning Department tries to verify information ahead with a response time of
two days maximum.

Motion by Swadley, seconded by Christianson to recommend to the Common Council
to adapt the new permit procedure for Ordinance 64-9 Street and Right of Way Use.
Motion carried 3-0.

Mayor arrived at 6:17 PM

Request from resident at 103 E McKinley Street to Keep Split Rail Fence that was
constructed within street right-of-way: This issue was discussed at several previous
meetings which resulted in the revision of permit processmg for more clarification of how to
submit the paperwork for the permits.

Mr. Plotkin made a statement with reasons to support the fence being allowed to remain as
placed. Mr. Plotkin also read a description of an easement and stated that their intent was not
to deceive but they did think since the permit was approved that everything was in order as the
fence was replacing an existing fence.

Scheel stated that there had been multiple conversatlons with the homeowners and that their
original drawing was not detailed and inaccurate - then stating that the right-of-way is different
than an easement. The Planning Department has now revised the city’s requirement form and
included a sample site plan to help homeowners submit the correct paperwork to insure that
everything is in compliance. : :

After lengthy discussion by Committee members to determlne the outcome of this request, the
committee decided to allow the fence to remain and made the following motion.

Motion by Swadley,k eeconded by Christianson to recommend to the Common Council
to allow the spilit rail fence at 103 E McKinley to remain in place. Motion carried 4-1 with
the Mayor voting no.

The committee then had a very lengthy discussion regarding the purpose of the right-of-way
for city use and need to stay consistent with reviews when homeowners request a waiver or
something is constructed madvertently in the right-of-way. Discussion regarding who takes
responsibility for the object, if damaged, which was constructed in the right-of-way.

In discussion the committee was reminded by the Mayor that several previous permits were
denied or the homeowner had to remove the object in question. The committee also feels that
with the revised requirement instructions along with a “sample” detailed site plan drawing that
this will alleviate confusion of what is required in the future.

Amended Motion by Majewski, seconded by Swadley to recommend to Common
Council to allow the split rail fence at 103 E McKinley to remain in place, however, the
homeowner must obtain the necessary legal documentation and absorb the related
costs that are involved with obtaining the papers. Motion carried 4-1 with the Mayor
voting no.

New Business:






5)

7)

8)

Approve November 18, 2014 Meeting Minutes: Motion by Swadley seconded by
Christianson to approve minutes. Motion carried 3-0.

Request to Move Park Street Construction Project to 2016: Manthe requested the
committee to consider allowing the Park Street Project at a budgeted cost of $104,500.00 be
moved from year 2015 and into year 2016. The reason for the request is that Stoughton
Utilities has higher priorities and can’t work with streets in 2015 on this project and the costs
for Washington Street came in higher than projected.

Manthe also requested that all street pulverization projects be left in when bidding as each
street project is bid individually for costs and if costs come down, then more work could be
scheduled.

Motion by Swadley, seconded by Christianson to recommend to the Finance Committee
to approve the request to move the Park Street Project from the year 2015 and place in
the year 2016 and allow the funds of $104,500.00 to be utilized towards the Washington
& Fifth St Project. Motion carried 4-0 (with the Mayor voting yes)

Discussion for Changing Ordinance Section 66-904 Range Required Improvements and
Ordinance Section 78-604 Street Frontages to Require Street Trees by Mandatory and
Not Included in the Point System for Commercial Developments: Majewski requested
this issue to be placed on the agenda for discussion. Majewski would like to make sure that
developers are planting trees regardless if it is a commercial property or new home being built
and to insure the city is including this item in their costs when bidding for a project. Scheel
stated that new subdivisions have this in place already and that the Zoning Code Requirement
- Sec 78-604 (2) Street frontages is a better place to make thechange.

Scheel will draft some templates for the changes and the Tree Commission can work on the
ordinance. : : :

Motion to direct staff to develop criteria and language to insure that trees are planted at
sites including commercial building, new homes both public and private. If trees are
unable to be planted in the park row or not wanted on private property then a tree
should be planted somewhere else in the city.

Future Agenda ltems: Building USePoIicy Review,

Moved by Christianson seconded by Swadley to adjourn meeting at 7:25 pm. Motion
carried 3-0. Respecitfully submitted by Vickie Erdahl, Admin. Asst. 1/21/15






CITY OF STOUGHTON
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STREET DEPARTMENT
515 South Fourth Street, Stoughton, WI 53589
(608) 873-6303 Ext. 622
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KARL D. MANTHE
Street Superintendent
kmanthe@ci.stoughton.wi.us

Date: February 12, 2015

To: Public Works Committee

From: Karl D. Manthe — Street Superintendent
Subject: Water Levels — Stoughton Dam & Yahara River

Public Works Committee Chair Tom Majewski has requested a presentation about how the water levels
work and what options the city has for the Stoughton Dam and Yahara River. | have invited Kevin
Connors, Director of Dane County Land & Water Resources to provide committee members how water
levels are managed within the Madison Chain of Lakes/Yahara Watershed. Currently the City of
Stoughton follows a water level order from the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources.

Please let m know if you have any questions

@ Printed with soy ink on recycled paper






CITY OF STOUGHTON
STREET DEPARTMENT

515 South Fourth Street, Stoughton, WI 53589
(608) 873-6303 Ext. 622
(608) 877-8387 Fax

www.cityofstoughton.com

KARL D. MANTHE
Street Superintendent
kmanthe@ci.stoughton.wi.us

Date: February 12, 2015

To: Public Works Committee

From: Karl D. Manthe — Street Superintendent

Subject: Request for Farmers Market Downtown - First Saturday of Month

Marlene Widra has requested to hold a Farmers Market on the first Saturday of the month (May-
September) from 10:00 am to 12 noon. The Farmers Market would be along the sidewalk on Main
Street (Fourth Street to Forrest Street). Because the Farmers Market is on public property, approval is
needed by Public Works Committee.

Please let me know if you have any questions

@ Printed with soy ink on recycled paper





Karl Manthe

From: Donna Olson

Sent: Thursday, February 05, 2015 9:22 AM
To: Karl Manthe

Subject: First Saturday Downtown Farmers Market
Karl,

| have forwarded several e-mails to you for inclusion in the Feb. 17 Public Works
Packet regarding a request to hold a downtown farmer’s market on the first Saturday
of each month.

e Chief Leck has stated that a Special Events permit would not be required.

e Michael Stacey noted that a Temporary Use Permit would be required if

private property was utilized.

Thank you for reviewing this request. Marlene Widra or someone else representing
the group will be in attendance to answer any questions.

Donna

Serving Together, We Make a Difference

Donna L Olson, Mayor
City of Stoughton

381 E Main Street
Stoughton WI 53589
Office 608 873-6459
dolson@ci.stoughton.wi.us






Karl Manthe

From: Donna Olson

Sent: Thursday, February 05, 2015 9:15 AM
To: Karl Manthe

Subject: FW: "First Saturdays"

From: Michael Stacey

Sent: Monday, January 26, 2015 7:37 AM

To: Donna Olson; Lana Kropf; Laurie Sullivan; Rodney J. Scheel
Subject: RE: "First Saturdays"

Typically, these types of requests on public property go to a committee such as public safety. A temporary
use permit is necessary for private property such as the farmers market at Dollar General.

Hope this helps,

Michael P. Stocey

Zoning Administrator/Assistant Planner
City of Stoughton

381 E. Main Street

Stoughton, WI. 53589

p - 608-646-0421
¢ - 608-209-7768
f - 608-873-5519
e - mstacey@ci.stoughton.wi.us

Hours M-F 7:30 am - 4:30 pm
Website: www.cityofstoughton.com/planning

“If yow think yow con do- U5 ov yow think yow cantt do- it Yow are right”’ Henry
Ford

From: Donna Olson

Sent: Saturday, January 24, 2015 7:07 PM

To: Lana Kropf; Laurie Sullivan; Rodney J. Scheel; Michael Stacey
Subject: Fwd: "First Saturdays"

Thoughts....licenses or permits needed?

Sent from my U.S Cellular® Smartphone

-------- Original message --------

From: Marlene Widra

Date:01/24/2015 6:15 PM (GMT-06:00)
To: Donna Olson

Subject: Fw: "First Saturdays"





Karl Manthe

From: Donna Olson

Sent: Thursday, February 05, 2015 9:14 AM
To: Karl Manthe

Subject: FW: "First Saturdays"

From: Greg Leck

Sent: Monday, January 26, 2015 9:06 AM
To: Donna Olson

Subject: RE: "First Saturdays"

As | read what their asking for, the Special Events Ord. would not apply.

From: Donna Olson

Sent: Monday, January 26, 2015 9:01 AM
To: Greg Leck

Subject: FW: "First Saturdays"

How does the Special Event Permit fit into this question—or does it?

From: Michael Stacey

Sent: Monday, January 26, 2015 7:37 AM

To: Donna Olson; Lana Kropf; Laurie Sullivan; Rodney J. Scheel
Subject: RE: "First Saturdays"

Typically, these types of requests on public property go to a committee such as public safety. A temporary
use permit is necessary for private property such as the farmers market at Dollar General.

Hope this helps,

Michael P. Stacey

Zoning Administrator/Assistant Planner
City of Stoughton

381 E. Main Street

Stoughton, WI, 53589

p - 608-646-0421
¢ - 608-209-7768
f - 608-873-5519
e - mstacey@ci.stoughton.wi.us

Hours M-F 7:30 am - 4:30 pm
Website: www.cityofstoughton.com/planning

“If yow think yow con do- i, or yow think yow cantt do- i Yow are right Henvy
Ford





Karl Manthe

From: Donna Olson

Sent: Thursday, February 05, 2015 9:16 AM
To: Karl Manthe

Subject: FW: "First Saturdays"

From: Marlene Widra [mailto:marlenewidra@yahoo.com]
Sent: Saturday, January 24, 2015 6:12 PM

To: Donna Olson

Subject: Fw: "First Saturdays"

Hi Mayor Olson,

See my email to Richard MacDonald below and please let me know if there are other steps that |
would need to take. Itis my understanding that there aren't food license issues with produce
vendors(unless they dare to cut open a melon for samples).

Thank you,
Marlene

----- Forwarded Message -----

From: Marlene Widra <marlenewidra@yahoo.com>
To: Richard MacDonald <rmacdonald@stolib.org>
Ce:

Sent: Saturday, January 24, 2015 1:23 PM
Subject: "First Saturdays"

Hi Richard,

Thank you for allowing me to utilize the space on the Main St. side in front of the library for "First
Saturdays", the first Saturday of the month, May through September, 10am-noon.

There is some interest among some local farmers in a mini farmer's market on Saturday mornings,
in addition to the Friday one that's held in the Dollar General parking lot. | wanted to run this
addition by you first. In addition to the arts/crafts and musicians, may | welcome some farmer's
market tables on First Saturdays, one morning per month? Question #2: How would you feel
about farmer's market vendors in that space weekly (Saturday mornings)? | am very connected to
the grocery co-op....was on the original board of directors. | will make sure that a mini farmer's
market (whether weekly or monthly) is a win-win situation.

Thank Youl!
Marlene Widra





Karl Manthe

From: Donna Olson

Sent: Thursday, February 05, 2015 9:15 AM
To: Karl Manthe

Subject: FW: "First Saturdays"

From: Marlene Widra [mailto:marlenewidra@yahoo.com]
Sent: Sunday, January 25, 2015 12:39 PM

To: Richard MacDonald

Cc: Donna Olson

Subject: Re: "First Saturdays"

Wonderful, thanks! | have asked the Mayor to make sure I'm not forgetting anything else that
needs to be done and she is looking into it.

Marlene

----- Original Message -----

From: Richard MacDonald <rmacdonald@stolib.org>
To: Marlene Widra <marlenewidra@yahoo.com>

Ce:

Sent: Sunday, January 25, 2015 12:26 PM

Subject: Re: "First Saturdays"

Hi Marlene,

That's all fine with me.

The only stipulation is that whoever is using the space is not supposed to block the sidewalk.
Also, if any of the other groups want to use the electricity, just have them let me (or Kelly
Verheyden, if I'm not available) know.

-R-

Note new email: rmacdonald@stolib.org
Richard MacDonald, Director
Stoughton Public Library

304 S. Fourth St.

Stoughton, WI 53589

rmacdonald@stolib.org
608-873-5309-Office; 608-873-6281-Main Desk
608-873-0108 fax

“As for the future, your task is not to foresee it, but to enable it.”
1





Karl Manthe

From: Donna Olson

Sent: Thursday, February 05, 2015 9:13 AM
To: Karl Manthe

Subject: FW: downtown farmers market

From: Marlene Widra [mailto:marlenewidra@yahoo.com]|
Sent: Tuesday, January 27, 2015 11:05 AM

To: Donna Olson

Subject: downtown farmers market

Hi Mayor Olson,

FYI, | have spoken to the grocery co-op's GM as well as a board member and they are
enthusiastically supportive of a downtown farmers market.

Marlene






Date:

To:

From:

Re:

CC:

CITY OF STOUGHTON

From the Human Resources Department

January 15, 2015
Tom Majewski - Public Works Committee Chairperson

Amy Jo Gillingham, Human Resources/Risk Management Director &
Rodney Scheel, Director of Planning & Development

City of Stoughton Building Use Policy

Cindy McGlynn, Tom Lynch, Marty Lamers, Lisa Schimelpfenig, Rodney Scheel, Mayor

Olson, Karl Manthe

At a staff meeting on November 20, 2014 Tom Lynch, Marty Lamers, Lisa Schimelpfenig, Rodney
Scheel, and Amy Jo Gillingham met to discuss concerns regarding the City of Stoughton Municipal
Building Use Policy. The focus of this discussion was generally related non-governmental use of
meeting space in City Hall, Fire Department Training Room, EMS meeting rooms, and the Senior
Center, but similar (or different) issues may extend to other City Building spaces.

The group recognizes the interest in keeping meeting spaces available to the public but has identified a
number of concerns.

Administration of room reservations. Generally, room reservations are being handled by
management staff such as the Fire Chief, Senior Center Director and EMS Director in their
respective areas. All spaces are primarily intended to be used for department activities.
Management needs to be able to have priority of the space and minimize disruption to the
primary needs of the department.

When outside groups use the spaces after normal business hours no City employee is monitoring
the space. We understand that many groups are considerate of the space, but there is less
accountability when employees are not present.

Building Security is severely compromised when spaces are used by groups after normal
business hours. People within the space have access to meeting room electronics, art,
equipment, furniture, etc.

Users are less likely to take “ownership” of the space and care for it as if it is their own.
Rearranging tables, chairs and equipment often takes place without returning it to the way it was.
Therefore, City employees must take the time to restore the room; often by management team
members.

Incidents (injury, damage, equipment malfunction) that occur when employees are not present
may not be documented to protect the facility and the City. For example, the EMS Department





uncovered media equipment that incurred damage while in use by a non-city group/committee.
The damage to equipment at the EMS Department was not reported by the non-city
group/committee and was not found until weeks after equipment was broken.

e Securing the facility after the meeting is problematic.

e Meeting rooms are integral to the various buildings making it very difficult to contain activities
to the particular space without proper supervision.

e When groups utilize the space, a particular individual is generally not “in-charge” or fully
responsible for activities of the group. Group representatives often change eroding the sense of
responsibility for the space.

e Fees are not consistent between buildings.

e  When groups use the City facilities they are not using resources that may be available for rent
within the community such as hotels, restaurants, banquet halls, etc.

¢ The Library does offer meeting room space during their open hours, but may not meet the needs
of all potential users.

The above items present many concerns about the City’s liability and the safety and security of the
building and city-owned equipment.

The group recommends and requests that the City Council Alderpersons review the current Building
Use Policy and determine if the policy should be updated to address the concerns. Possibilities would be
to charge a fee for use of municipal buildings, and/ or requiring a city staff member to be present when
municipal rooms are in use. Currently, the Senior Center charges a fee and has a staff member present
during larger non-city use of their facilities. In addition, other communities provide staff for events that
are not facilitated by their city/town/village and they charge a fee and or down payment for use of their
buildings. Other suggestions may include directing requests to the Library and maintain meeting rooms
in some or all of the following locations for City meetings: City Hall, Senior Center, EMS Facility, and
the Fire Department.
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Date: February 9, 2015
To: Public Works Committee — Tom Majewski, Chair
From: Rodney Scheel, Director of Planning & Development

Michael Stacey, Zoning Administrator

Subject: COOPER’S CAUSEWAY RESOLUTION

We have been informed by Dane County Land Information that the renaming of Ridgeway Street
to Coopers Causeway was never recorded. Street name changes need to be recorded at Dane
County Register of Deeds to allow the change to adjacent tax parcels.

Ridgeway Street was changed to Cooper’s Causeway in 2005 but not officially by resolution.

We are bringing back a resolution to officially change the street name for recording purposes.
See attached documents.

SAP lanning\MPS\Committee Memo's\Public Works\Coopers Causeway\Coopers Causeway 15.doc





CITY OF STOUGHTON, 381 E. MAIN STREET, STOUGHTON, WISCONSIN
RESOLUTION OF THE COMMON COUNCIL

Officially renaming Ridgeway Street to Coopers Causeway.

Committee Action:  Public Works Committee recommends Common Council approval - 0

Fiscal Impact: None

File Number: R-24-2015 Date Introduced: March 10, 2015

The City of Stoughton, Wisconsin, Common Council does proclaim as follows:

WHEREAS, on September 27, 2005 the Common Council approved changing the name Ridgeway Street to
Coopers Causeway; and

WHEREAS, the renaming of Ridgeway Street to Coopers Causeway was not recorded at Dane County
Register of Deeds; and

WHEREAS, on February 17, 2015 the City of Stoughton Public Works Committee reviewed and recommend
the Common Council officially approve the renaming of Ridgeway Street to Coopers Causeway, City of
Stoughton, Wisconsin; now therefore

BE IT RESOLVED, by the City of Stoughton Common Council that Ridgeway Street is officially changed to
Coopers Causeway in the City of Stoughton, Wisconsin and shall be recorded at Dane County Register of
Deeds as such.

Council Action: I:] Adopted D Failed Vote
Mayoral Action: I:] Accept I:] Veto
Donna Olson, Mayor Date

Council Action: [:I Override Vote

SEMPS-Shared:ResolutionsiR- 24 -15 Coopers Causeway . doc
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September 27, 2005 (Continued)

The Common Council of the City of Stoughton, Dane County, Wisconsin, do ordain
as follows:

1. Section 14-461 of the Stoughton Municipal Code of the City of Stoughton is
hereby amended and shall read as follows:

14-461 License Fees

(1) h. Beverage operator's:
3. Temporary $10

2. This ordinance shall take effect upon its passage and publication.

The above and foregoing ordinance was duly adopted by the Common Council of
the City of Stoughton at a regular meeting held on the 2ih day of September, 2005.

Moved by Locke, seconded by Swangstu, to adopt an ordinance to

amend section 70-176 no parking, enacting no parking on the north side of
Hwy. 51 for 240" west of the intersection of Hwy. 51 and CTH N, as
presented. Motion carried unanimously on roll call.

0-30-05
AN ORDINANCE TO AMEND SECTION 70-176
OF THE STOUGHTON MUNICIPAL CODE

The Common Council of the City of Stoughton, Dane County, Wisconsin, do
ordain as follows:

1. Section 70-176 of the Stoughton Municipal Code is hereby amended to read
as follows:

Sec. 70-176 Parking Prohibited at all Times

No person shall park, stop or leave standing any vehicle, except temporarily for
the purpose of and while actually engaged in loading or unloading or in receiving
or discharging passengers and while the vehicle is attended by a licensed
operator so that it may be moved promptly in case of an emergency or to avoid
obstruction of traffic, upon any of the following highways or parts of highways.

(59) on the north side of Hwy 51 for 240" west from the crosswalk located at the
intersection of Hwy. 51 and County Hwy. N

2. The Street Department shall install the signs as described above.
3. This ordinance shall take effect upon its passage and publication.

Adopted on roll call at a regular meeting of the Common Council of the City of
Stoughton held on the 2ih day of September, 2005.

Moved by McKichan, seconded by Lampe, to officially change the
name of Ridgeway Street to Coopers Causeway. Motion carried
unanimously by acclamation.





